Minutes of a Meeting of the Southchurch PPG held at Central Surgery

Monday 27 January 2014
Members Present: Patients Chris Gasper, Clive Lucas, Julie Chambers, Ann Tweed, Martin Tweed, practice manager Christine Lloyd.
Review of last month meeting:
The group agreed on the survey presentation and will carry it out first 2 weeks of Feb.
Martin will look further into Age Concern offering transport for medical appointments either to hospital or GP surgeries.
CQC:
CQC visit was successful, report now posted on their website, we have been requested to fit elbow operated taps and another sink in the treatment room to meet the infection control standard. The report can be accessed from the CQC Website: http://www.cqc.org.uk/node/738327
New doctor: Dr Ugo Onyeka has joined the surgery on 6 January 2014, he works Mondays and Tuesdays. Dr Onyeka finished his MRCGP training in 2013.
Food vouchers:

Vouchers are available to people in Southend at various places when in a crisis situation. Christine will speak to GPs to inform them about the scheme. 
CRG: 
Chris was nominated by the practice to be involved with the CCG CRG  as he has been involved until now. Chris feels that there is no direction from the CCG about what value the CRG can bring. There is better communication now but no real discussion is taking place. 
Others:
The diabetic Club at Southend Hospital has now ceased services because of lack of appointed staff to run.
SHIP Website:
Southend's Health & Wellbeing Information Point – was mentioned. SHIP was developed by Southend-on-Sea Borough Council in partnership with health services and Southend Association of Voluntary Services.   

It provides information about health and social care services in an easy-to-search on-line directory: www.southendinfopoint.org   

SHIP includes details of a range of services and opportunities that help people enjoy independence at home and in their community.

Suggestions welcome if anything is missing from the website.
Care data: 

Sharing patients’ data: The government is sending everyone in England a letter advising that records will automatically be shared with other NHS service providers ie. NHS England but also with research companies. Full details on the surgery website www.central-surgery.co.uk
It is up to each individual to opt out if they do not wish to be included in the data sharing by completing a form and handed it to surgery. Christine will look at NHS England emails in connection with it and forward to the group.
Christine Lloyd

Next meeting: 31 March 2014  

